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Iôd like to introduce myself as 
the new curate working with 
Rev. Zoe.  My name is Philip, 
and Iôm married to Imogen.  We 
have two children: Philippa who 
lives in London with her blue 
hair, and Elinor who is still at 
home and shares her wonderful 
dog Riley with us.  We also have 
three rescue cats who as well as 
sharing their peculiar 
characters, have also been 
bringing Boughton mice into our 
new home.  Hmmmm, not so 
welcome!   
 
We moved here in June after two years at the vicar school in 
Nottingham, and I started in my new role at the beginning of July with 
my ordination at Southwell Minster followed by a generous welcome 
meal and service at St Paulinus.  Needless to say, we needed a very 
early night after such a big day.   
 
Since moving in weôve been given more flowers than we have vases to 
put them in, and are immensely grateful at everyoneôs generous 
welcome. 
 
ñWhatôs a curate then?ò I hear you ask.  In many ways my work will 
look like Zoeôs: I will support people in bereavement, take funerals, 
lead worship, preach in church, do Christenings, and support and 
serve the community like Zoe.  But the big difference is that Zoe is 
training me up into the life and work of a priest and I still have a lot of 
learning to do.  To my relief I wonôt have anything like Zoeôs 
responsibilities till I finish my post here in about three years, by which 
time I should be ready for action and the Church will expect me to 
serve a parish somewhere else.  Iôve no doubt three years wonôt feel 
like long enough time to spend with you, but Iôm looking forward to 
meeting you, so do say hello if you see me out and about. 
 
All the best,  

Philip. 

Introducing Rev Philip Howson  



 

 

Farewell to Revd. Chris Levy  

It was a lovely Sunday afternoon on 31st 
July for the Group Farewell Service for 
the Revd. Chris Levy. 

As people were arriving the bells were 
ringing and they were greeted by Chris. 
It was lovely to see the church full with 
about 150 family, friends and 
parishioners from our group of seven 
churches. 

The service took the form of a Songs of 
Praise and was introduced by the Revd. 
David Moore. Members of our churches 
gave the readings and read poems and 

prayers. 
Jonathan 
Price from 
Kirton sang a 
solo and 
Graham 
Laughton 
played a solo on the organ. 

Canon Richard Kirton of Warsop gave a 
talk thanking Chris for his 33 years of 
ministry. Each church chose a hymn so it 
was lovely to have a good sing. The 
service ended with the singing of Chrisô 

favourite hymn, óTell out my 
Soulô. 

Each of the churches had 
said their farewell to Chris 
individually and marked his 
leaving with a gift. This 
special service, on his final 
day as our Vicar, was his 
farewell from the Group. 

After the service a 
presentation was made to 


